## To Whom It Concerns:

When my grandfather bought property here in Seneca County many generations ago, he never would have thought that eventually Ohio may decide to allow the township to decide how he can and cannot use his land. House Bill 6 would completely take away property rights from my family; I don't feel that the government should be entitled to tell me what I can or cannot do on the property that is in my name and is legally mine. I currently do not know if we will be receiving a turbine on any of our property, but I feel that this is a great opportunity for everyone. The wind projects will allow for us to receive income (which this year especially would help, due to the rain we have received), the roads would receive improvements, the schools would receive funding, and the amount of jobs that would be brought to our area would increase. I sincerely hope the people voting on this bill consider the opinions of the long-time property owners within the Honey Creek Project area.

Regards,

Jake Waldock